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MEETING OF THE COLLEGE BOARD

The inaugural meeting of the 1985/86 Vancouver Community College Board
was held on Wednesday, 1985 February 20 at 16:30 hours.

1. President's Report to the Board. President A.S. Manera indicated
that this report - his 87th to the College Board - would be his last.
He noted that it was precisely seven years (Feb. 20th) that he assumed
his responsibilities as president of Vancouver Community College.

. Mr. Manera's report touched on the following items:

- Renewal projects - 13 were identified;

- Dr. Lamoureux's election as secretary of AVA;

- Kiwanis auction;

- Langara students .resources building;

- Upgrading the west coast metal fabrication industry;
- Dental technician joint project with UBC dental students;
- Japan Foundation;

- Summer bursary program;

- Public address;

- Contract services and

- Temporary funded courses.

A copy of the President's Report is on file in the KEC library.

2. The reports and recommendations of the Board's Administration Committee
and Education/Student Services Committee were received and approved.
The reports are included with the Board's agenda and a copy has been
placed on file for your information in the KEC Tibrary. In summary form,
the resolutions from the Administration Committee dealt with the following:

- the approval of the 1985/86 Expense Plan;

- authorization to implement the recommended cost reduction/revenue
generating strategies;

- authorization to increase tuition fees to effect an overall increase
of 5%, such increases to be effective 1985 September 0T.
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3. Board chairman Peter Hebb announced the appointment of Dr. Paul
Gallagher as president of V.C.C., effective 1985 May 01. Dr. Gallagher
is currently principal of Capilano College. -

Mr. Hebb also announced the appointment of Langara Campus Principal
J.J. Denholm as Acting President of the Board from 1985 March 01 to
April 30.

4. Mrs. E. Jarvis was elected chairman of the VCC Board for 1985/86.

Mrs. P. Glass was elected vice-chairman.

5. Board members were appointed to the several College Board committees
and, in addition, members were named as liaison trustees to the several
campuses, etc. (A 1ist of Board members, and their appointments to
committees, liaison roles, etc., will be released by the Bursar at an
early date.)

HEP.
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JUST A REMINDER

For problems, questions, information in the areas stated below, please
contact the people listed:

Telephone - ) '
Domco food services - ) Bob Gauthier (]Oca] 723)
Print shop -
Mg}? Rgo;p- g Dorothy Moutter (local 736)
Rooms - Usage - : :
Scheduling - Shirley Girvan (local 731)

Cleaning - )
Security - )
Furniture moving - ) Jim Humble (Tocal 423)
§:22¥i31?n5 2 g or leave message in mail box
Odors - )
Bl )

In an emergency, please call - Security (local 422)

Telephone (local 0)

d.E.P.




FACULTY, STAFF AND STUDENTS

Demonstration on Computer Technology for Visually Impaired students.

This demonstration should be of interest to all who work with students

whose Tearning is improved when auditory input supplements visual presenta-
tions. Participants will have the opportunity to hear Apple Ile Computers
with Echo Modified Speech Synthesizers using software programs that run on
the talking Apple system. This demonstration will be given by Linda Delucchi
and Larry Malone from the Lawrence Hall of Science, University of California,
Berkeley and Lynne Laird from the California School for the Blind.

Date: Thursday, February 21, 1985
Location: V.C.C. K.E.C. Auditorium
Time: 7:00 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.

d,L.

ELT WORKSHOP SCHEDULE CHANGES

Please be advised that ELT Workshops previously scheduled for
Mar. 13, on FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE and Mar. 14, on EMPLOYMENT STANDARDS
have been rescheduled as follows:

Mar. 20, on FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE MHR, 1-2:30 p.m., KEC #2026
Mar. 21, on EMPLOYMENT STANDARDS, 1-2:30 p.m.s ICC

Please direct questions to Heather Luk Chan at Tocal 482.

HilCs

WEDDING BELLS

Congratulations to Detty Cheng (formerly Detty Lim)
who was married to Chao-Chung Cheng on February 16th,
and is now honeymooning for 3 weeks in the Phillipines
and Hong Kong.

Detty returns on March 11th.

£.B.




K.E.C. FACULTY /STAFF ACTIVITIES

Carl Meadows Prepare/develop outline for Finning class Feb. 15-22
B. Caulfield P.D. re Language Lab; computers in ELT Feb. 18-
testing. Mar. 01
Kim Adams Contract work for Ministry of Education Feb. 18-25
Frank Cosco Prepare materials for Test-Taking Skills Feb. 18-
class; read professional journals. Mar. 08
Irene Strong Revise proposal for a job orientation Feb. 18-

program; update reference material; review Mar. 04
audio visual material. :

Joan Aspinall Work on material to be included in the Feb. 20-25
Intermediate III curriculum.

Jo Hansen Negotiating committee business Feb. 21

Steve Baker Negotiating committee business Feb. 21
Attend conference i Feb. 22

Grace Shaw Attend Communication Arts Division Day Feb. 22

Alison Norman Work through ''Computer Awareness'' Modules Feb. 25-Mar. 01

Barbara Little UBC Continuing Education course and Feb. 26 and
curriculum revision. Mar. 1,5,12,19

R.F. Cunningham Attend Diagnostic Program Review, Langara Feb. 28-
March 01

M.R.

COMMUNICATION ARTS DIVISION DAY - FEB. 22, 1985

Please join us if you are interested in international education, the programs

the College is involved in overseas, job opportunities overseas or just interested
in the education systems of other countries. We can now add the Australian
Consulate to our 1ist of workshops.

B.B.

POSITION OPENINGS

Kwantlen College requires instructors in the following areas - Computer Science,
Criminology, French, Geography, Sociology and Visual Art. Closing date for
applications for these positions is March 8, 1985.

For further information on the above, please see bulletin boards.

HoEE,



WORKSHOP

Tne Vancouver School Board, Career and Community Educaticn Services has agreed
to host @ ministry sponsored werkshop for tezchers of zdult ESL learners on
1685 April 19. The workshop will be based cn the Community Scurvival Skills
gocklets produced by Vancouver Ccmmunity Collegce. The booklets are concerned
‘with Applying for UIC, Using the Telephone for Emercencies, and Using the
Health Department. The workshop leaders will be the authors of the booklets.

The purpose of the workshop is to help teachers become better acquainted with
the materials and learn to adapt them for their own classes. This wcrkshep
will be suiteable for ABE and basic literacy teachers, as well as ESL teachers.

| hope you will encourage as many of your staff as possible to attend. Mrs.
Teresa Sandhu, Program Supervisor ESL/ASE can be contacted for further infor-
mation at 731-1131 local 259. She will be sending you registration forms late

in Mzrch.

Please feel free to contact me if | can offer any informaticn you may need.
(263-3478 or 1480 West 58th Averue, Vancouver, B.C., V6P 1W5)

Please pass this information con to any staff member you feel would benefit
from attending this workshop.

Reena Baker (Min.of Educ.)

ON_VACATION

I will be on vacation from Monday, March 4th to Monday, March 11, inclusive.
Barbara Breen can be contacted for day to day enquiries. For all other
Departmental matters, please contact Barbara Bowers, Division Chairman,
Communication Arts.

Bruce M. Watson
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“I'm giving vou a ‘Marginal’ on your attitude toward constructive criticism.”



ON_VACATION

I will be off campus (holidays and P.D.) from February 25 through March 5, 1985.
In my absence, please refer College Foundations matters to R.F. Cunningham.

G. Pawelchak

INTERESTED IN MICROCOMPUTERS?

For faculty interested in purchasing a microcomputer, there are several in-
teresting deals available. I understand that UBC is selling Apple Macs at a
good price. As well both Tandy and Commodore are offering new pricing dis-
counts for faculty.

At VCC we recently negotiated an arrangement with Zenith for a bulk purchase
of the Zenith 150 microcomputer. This is an IBM PC compatible. If you are
interested in acquiring one, please contact Jim Goard at the computing centre
at Langara. A system with 256KB memory and two disk drives and without a
printer or software will cost you about $2800, including PST.

J.G.

FRIDAY - FEBRUARY 22ND

Staf?/Faculty dining room will be closed between 11:30 to 1:30 and 2:30 to 3:30
except for the faculty and staff of the Communications Arts Division. Please
have your Tunch in the student cafeteria.

3.6.

V.I.A. GENERAL MEETING

DATE: Wednesday, February 27, 1985
TIME: 1:15 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.
PLACE: V.V.I. Campus, Room 240

Faculty members who wish to attend, and who have scheduled classes at that
time, are asked to make appropriate arrangements for their students.

Please alert your department head of your intention to attend the meeting.

H.E.P.
A GIFT FROM KOREAN CONSULATE

Mr. Byung Mok Keum, the Korean Consul, is unable to join us for Division Day.
He has, however, presented us with A Handbook of Korea, a beautifully

glguigrated and informative book which I have given to the library on his
ehalf.

B.B.



